Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing
OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CARPE DIEM COMMUNITY SOLUTIONS, INC.
The Santa Rosa County announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 19, 2025, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. (CDT)
PLACE: Don Salter Community Center, 5976 Chumuckla Highway, Pace, FL 32571
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Santa Rosa County will hold a public alternatives meeting concerning the County Road (C.R.) 197 Chumuckla Highway and Five Points Intersection Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study on Thursday, June 19, 2025, at the Don Salter Community Center, 5976 Chumuckla Highway in Pace. The meeting is from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. (CDT). This meeting is being held to offer interested persons new information, provide an opportunity to learn about the project, and allow them to share their views. There will be maps, drawings, and other information on display. Santa Rosa County representatives and project team members will be available to explain proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.
Santa Rosa County is conducting a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study to consider widening C.R. 197 Chumuckla Highway from U.S. 90 to Five Points Intersection. This project is intended to support all modes of transportation by increasing capacity on Chumuckla Highway by widening the roadway to relieve congestion, decrease travel times, and support bicycle and pedestrian movements.
The PD&E Study will consist of developing and evaluating alternative road alignments to determine a preferred alternative that will increase the safe and efficient movement for all modes of transportation. During the PD&E Study, an analysis will be done to review the project's impact on the social, economic, cultural, natural, and physical environment. A Location and Design Concept will be developed in accordance with Santa Rosa County and Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) policy, procedures, and requirements.
For any questions related to the project or this meeting, please contact Miranda Glass, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, via email at Chumuckla@cdc-s.com, or by mail at 1255 Office Park Drive, Chipley, FL 32428. You may also contact Zakkiyyah Q. Osuigwe, Santa Rosa County Transportation Planner, at (850)981-7077 or (850)377-0697.
Persons wishing to submit written or verbal comments may do so at the meeting or may contact the Transportation Planner using the information provided above. All comments provided, or postmarked, on or before Monday, June 30, 2025, will become a part of the public meeting record.
Public participation is held without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: The Transportation Planner using the information provided above.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: The Transportation Planner using the information provided above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: The Transportation Planner using the information provided above.
